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The River City Cruisers Car Club meeting was held at Doug & 
Kathy Schwartz’s on February 27, 2018 with 20 members pre-
sent. 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Doug Smith and 
Lynn Mead, treasurer, reported a balance of $12,083.53. 
  

OLD BUSINESS 
Here is the breakdown on income/expenses from the car show 
(this information was discussed at the September meeting): 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Donations—amounts were motioned by Josie Erfling and se-
conded by Randy Frye. Total donations are $4750. It was de-
cided to donate these amounts at this time and we can always 
donate more later. 

* Scholarship—$1250 (1-$500 & 1-$750 in John Frye’s 
name) 

* Backpack Program—$1000 

* Cancer Crusade—$500 

* Families-in-Action—$500 

* Park Pride—$1000 (their next project is a splash pad out-
side of the pool, cost is $70,000) 

* Special Olympics—$500  

We need to start thinking of other options for a sound system 
for the car show. Bring any ideas you have to a meeting. 

S c h e d u l e  o f  E v e n t s  

March 9—Cruise Night, meet at VFW at 6:00 to eat 
March 11—Breakfast cruise, Starkenburg, 8:30 

 

Events will be posted here as dates approach, check 
out the website for more listings. 

Mar ch 	B i r t hda y s 	

Terry Rehma—6th 

Suzie Frye—20th 

Kathy Schwartz—27th 

Frosty Buesking—30th 

There is a local breakfast almost every weekend in March.  
We’ll keep you informed of the location. The breakfast cruises 
will end after March as the weather will be nicer and many 
shows and cruises will start. 
 

Paul Eubanks brought up to the club that the Maifest commit-
tee is trying to revamp things and would like the car club to 
display their cars. At this time, they are looking into closing 4th 
street for the cars. More information to come. 
 

In 2017, we agreed to provide some help with the VFW fish 
fries if they would provide the Color Guard at our car show. 
There are 3 left, March 9, 16, & 23. Please let Lynn Mead 
know if you can help and she will contact the VFW to offer our 
assistance if it’s needed. During the March 9 fish fry, the club 
has decided to meet at 6:00 to eat and then move over to 
Hardees for cruise night, weather permitting.  
 

Cars to be on the 2018 t-shirt was discussed. As a reminder, 
here are the requirements to get your car on the t-shirt:  

1) Attend 3 club activities a year (meetings, cruise night, 
breakfast cruise, or trips the club arranges) 

2) Work at the car show the year prior 
3) Current on club dues 

4) Seniority order 
 

Birthday list—if you would like your name added to the birth-
day list, let Jenny Buesking know. 

  Income Expense Profit 

Trophies 2700.00 1258.27 1441.73 

T-Shirts 2099.00 1224.00 875.00 

Quilt 140.00 54.00 86.00 

50/50 644.00 0 644.00 

Food 2730.20 1406.78 1323.42 

BBQ/Saturday 0 279.15 279.15 

Registration 2605.00 1481.30 1123.70 

Ads 0 282.43 282.43 

Postage 0 23.80 23.80 

TOTALS $10,918.20 $6009.73 $4908.47 


